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RES. NO. 1750:




By Council Members Spigner, Michels, Malavé-Dilán, Marshall, Warden, Provenzano and Nelson.

TITLE:





Resolution determining that the enactment of Proposed Int. No. 832-A, a Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to banning gauges that use mercury to test gas piping, drainage and vent systems and banning the sale of such mercury gauges and replacement mercury, will not have a significant adverse impact on the environment.

BACKGROUND AND ANALYSIS:

On February 28, 2001, the Committee on Housing and Buildings will consider Proposed Int. No. 832-A, a bill in relation to banning gauges that use mercury to test gas piping, drainage and vent systems and banning the sale of such mercury gauges and replacement mercury, will not have a significant adverse impact on the environment.  Pursuant to the New York State Environmental Quality Review Act (Article 8 of the New York State Environmental Conservation Law) and regulations promulgated thereunder in 6 NYCRR Part 617 and in accordance with Executive Order No. 91 of August 24, 1977, as modified by the Rules of Procedure for City Environmental Quality Review (62 RCNY §5-01, et seq.), the Council has evaluated the appropriate criteria to determine the environmental significance of Proposed Int. No. 832-A.  An Environmental Assessment Statement and Negative Declaration was prepared to represent the findings and conclusion of the Council.


This resolution has the effect of adopting the findings and the conclusion contained in that document, annexed hereto, that the enactment and implementation of this legislation will not have a significant adverse impact on the environment.

Update

On Wednesday, February 28, 2001, the Committee adopted this legislation by a vote of seven in the affirmative, none in the negative and no abstentions.

Accordingly, the Committee recommends its adoption.
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